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From the Loft

At a meeting of the Planning Board
on April 29th, the location of the new
Beltway was voted on. It is the
recommendation of the South
Brevard Transportation Study
Committee that the new road curve
north from Palm Bay Road, pass
under the Florida Power and Light
high voltage lines and proceed west
along the power lines.

That's not to say some people won't be affected -- a house on Minton Road will
go under the wrecking ball as Palm Bay Road curves up to run along power
lines to the proposed Beltway. "We would rather displace one home than tens
of others," said County Commissioner Helen Voltz, who heads the committee.
This week's decision on where to send Palm Bay Road ended months of
speculation that included raucous public meetings as residents fought to save
their communities. They were all successful. The plan was approved in part
because Norpak Corp., which owns just about everything in the triangle
formed by Palm Bay Road, Minton Road and Interstate 95, has land for a road
and is willing to "cooperate" with the county, said Bob Kamm of the
Metropolitan Planning Organization. Norpak wants the road because it will
promote commercial development in West Melbourne.

For those not familiar with the the area, this means that the gray house along
Minton Road, in front of THE BARN is the house that will be torn down. In my
conversation with Commissioner Voltz, | was told that THE BARN would also
be torn down. | guess | don't have to say that | will not be building anymore
buildings on the property! When this happens is anyone's guess. My best
estimate is 5 to 10 years. We all know that a lot can happen in 5 years so there
is not too much to get excited about right now.

| attended a meeting on May 11th and again the Power Line Road was
discussed. It will be five years or more before anything happens and then it is
a distinct possibility that the plans will change. We will do what we can to see
that THE BARN remains a place for square, round and line dancers to enjoy
themselves. We had too many square dancers put a lot of work into THE
BARN to let it go without doing all we can to keep it.

Our greatest sadness comes from the possibility that Memorial Hall will be torn

down. A lot of k went into building Memorial Hall and it means a lot to a lot
of people. We wiil do all we can to preserve Memorial Hall.
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SATURDAY AT THE BARN

May 30th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30

June 6th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30

June 13th Contra Dance - Live Band - 7:00 - 10:30

June 20th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30

June 27th National Convention in North Carolina

July 4th 4th July cookout - ice cream and dance
This dance can be an old fashioned 4th. Cook out, ice cream,
parade and dance. Need feed back on who wants to come.
All provided event for donation $6.00 per person. Interested??

July 11th Contra Dance - Live Band - 7:00 - 10:30

July 18th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30

July 25th Special Saturday night dance and social
Tim Scholl

August 1st JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
August 8th Contra Dance - Live Band - 7:00 - 10:30

August 15th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
Augusr 22nd  JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
August 29th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
Sept. 5th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
Sept. 12th Contra Dance - Live Band - 7:00 - 10:30

Sept. 19th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
Sept. 26th JERRY REED C1 Dance / Funshop 7:30 - 9:30
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COMPUTERS
This month we will cover “SETTINGS" as selected from the “START” icon.

The three main selections from the “SETTINGS” icon are: 1) CONTROL PANEL,
2) PRINTERS and 3) TASKBAR.

CONTROL PANEL

The control panel allows you to change the computer’s settings. To get to “control
panel” click the “start” button (icon), point to “settings” and double click the
“control panel”. When we say click, we mean to place the arrow with the mouse
on the icon and press the left mouse button. (By the way, you can change the
mouse buttons for left hand operation here in the control panel.) If a “double click”
is required, you must use the left mouse button twice - quickly - without moving
the mouse pointer at all! | have seen many new users who do not click twice
without moving the mouse and say “nothing happens”. Practice clicking without
moving the mouse and practice clicking twice - quickly.

Items listed on the “control panel” are many. Some you will never use. If you want
to add new hardware or software, this is the place to go. You will notice that you
have the option to “add new hardware” and “add/remove software”. Today most
all hardware is “plug and play” configured. That means that Windows 95 can
detect and correctly install this hardware. It will assure that there are no address
or interrupt conflicts. Many times the hardware vendor will supply an installation
software package with the hardware. If this is the case, you will select “have disk”
as an option when you are installing the hardware. Remember to follow directions
on the package to add your new hardware. ALWAYS shut the computer “off” and
remove the power cable “BEFORE" starting to install the hardware. In Florida
static electricity is not the problem it is in dryer locations but you must be careful
that you do not have static electricity destroy your hardware. At a computer show
| once had 4 systems lined up with joysticks attached so people could use the
system. As customers walked down the hall they built up static electricity in their
bodies. As they touched the computer this electricity would be discharged through
the computer. | “lost” 4 computers before | could turn them off. Static electricity
can easily travel through your keyboard. Touch something metal at the work area
before touching the keyboard. Once the hardware is installed and you turn on the
computer, Windows 95 will generally start the hardware installation process
automatically as it “knows” that new hardware has been installed. Take time to
read and understand the screens as you continue the hardware installation
process. You can do it and you will receive a lot of satisfaction knowing that you
accomplished the task yourself.

Software installation is even easier than hardware installation. Most new software
comes on CD and simply inserting this CD into your CD player will cause

(Continued on page 19)
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NATURAL ALTERNATIVES TO OVER THE COUNTER AND
PRESCRIPTION DRUGS

IMPORTANT: PLEASE READ

The information in this article is i ded toi your ge about natural remedies and by
no means is intended to diagnose or treat an individual's health problems or ailments. The
information given is not medical advice nor is it presented as a course of personalized treatment.
There may be risks involved in connection with some of the natural remedies suggested in these
articles, just as there may be risks involved in connection with prescription drugs. Therefore, before
starting any type of natural remedy or medical treatment, or before discontinuing any course of
medical treatment you may now be undergoing, you should consult your own health-care practi-
tioner.

The Citricidal Story

The development of the compound called Citricidal (tm) has taken place
over the past 20 years. Citricidal was originally developed by a German
physicist as an antiparasitic. Since the mid-1980's, our Production Team has
worked closely with the originator of this compound, and has now perfected
the manufacturing process, opened our own facilities, and pioneered the use
of this product beyond it's original application.

Citricidal is synthesized from the polyphenolic compounds found in grape-
fruit seed and pulp. Numerous chemical reactions are involved, including
distillation, catalytic conversion, and ammoniation. The active component of
Citricidal is a quaternary ammonium chloride(a diphenol hydroxybenzene
reacted with ammonium chloride) similar to benzethonium chloride when
analyzed in accordance with USP XXII/NF XVII.

Residues of pesticides, fungicides and preservatives have always been a
concern with regards to our product. The use of these compounds is
common in the agricultural and botanical industries in the United States as
well as abroad. In addition, the extraction processes involved in botanicals
would not necessarily remove these compounds. We recently had two
samples of Citricidal tested for the presence of triclosan as well as an
antimicrobial activity test using one of the samples(see United States
Testing Company Report No. 405993, dated 9/8/95). The results showed no
trace of triclosan, while displaying very strong antimicrobial activity. In an
attempt to further improve the product, we have been able to secure a
source of grapefruit seed and pulp from Certified Organically Grown grape-
fruits. Unfortunately, this material is in limited supply, thus limiting the
amount of Citricidal available from this certified organic source.

To further show the safety of Citricidal, an Acute Oral Toxicity Study was
performed (see Northview Pacific Labs Report No. X5E015G, dated
7/6/95). Results showed that Citricidal is considered non-toxic by oral

(Continued on page 14)
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RECRUITING NEW MEMBERS
Jerry & Del Reed
(Rockledge, Florida)

How can we get new members? How can
ur group grow? These questions are very
losely related and have been asked in al-
most every organization. In fact, the answer
to both questions is the same; EFFECTIVE
RECRUITMENT! Most groups which grow
use various methods to entice people to join
them. Square dancing is no different from
most other groups when it comes to recruit-
ment.

One major difference with square dancing is
that we grow primarily through personal con-
Jerry & Del tact. We invite friends, family, and acquain-

tances to join us in our hobby, hoping they will
Reed also enjoy it. Even so, other methods of
recruitment are used effectively in square
dancing. These methods include: flyers, newspapers, TV, Radio, and
demonstrations. Sometimes these methods are successful and sometimes
they are not. If one particular method does not work one season, this does
not mean it will not work the next.

I'm not sure why square dancing relies so heavily on personal contact,
perhaps it is the personal nature of the activity; but the fact is - we do! For
this reason, it is very important for each of us to bring others to our classes.

If we concentrate on bringing just one person to our next class, and each of

us does, our membership would double. Just think of that.

New classes will be starting in September and right now is a good time to be
talking with friends, neighbors, and co-workers about the benefits of square
dancing and trying to get them interested in coming to an 'open house' night
at your club next fall. We can explain that they don't have to commit to a
full set of lessons. One approach is to ask them to come to just a couple of
the open house nights to see what square dancing is like. Once they are at
the open house, it will be up to each of us, the caller and club members, to
show them how much fun this activity can be and to encourage them to join
the class. It is also a VERY GOOD IDEA to offer to pick them up and bring
them to the open house! Many people have different ideas about our
activity and some of these ideas keep people from attending. If we can get
them to an open house, we may be able to show that some of their

(Continued on page 8)
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JUNE GRAND SQUARES

Now that the summer
weather is really here in
Florida, many of our winter
friends are returning to
homes further North,
where Spring has bloomed
at last. At this time we bid
fond farewells and wish
happy journeys to Ken and
Marby Hargraves, Don
and Ada Guinn, John and
Jean Marshall, Boyd and
Donna Richards and
Darcy Dowell. We look
forward to their return in

. the Fall, ready to get back
COlIn & Peggy to square dancing at The

WALTON Barn. Meanwhile our

class has progressed
through Basic and Main-
stream and begun moving into the Plus program. Local dancers who would
like some additional instruction in the Plus moves are welcome to join our
group on Tuesday evenings at 7pm.

Everyone enjoyed the trial run of the soft ice cream machine on May 5th,
and we thank Otis for taking time out to mix up a batch for us to sample, and
a special thank you to Linda who interrupted her sewing schedule making
State Convention costumes when she came to clean up afterwards.

When you read this column the State Convention will be just memories, we
hope everyone had a great time. The chance to dance to many different
callers with dancers from clubs all over Florida, opportunities to try a contra,
a line dance or two, new rounds, sometimes another level in square
dancing. Lots of shopping at the vendor section, sewing hints and patterns
at seminars and maybe a fashion show, after parties, skits and games.
There's something for everyone at a square dance convention, even if it's
just a much-needed sit down watching the exhibition dancers!

Happy Birthday greetings to Mildred Sorrell on June 1st, and Bon Voyage to
Brian and Joanne Fletcher who are travelling to England for a vacation trip
which includes a major Boy Scout Jamboree. Happy dancing to all club
members and friends.
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(Continued from page 6)
preconceived ideas may not be accurate.

Just think, if we each brought just one other person to the open house AND
only one-third of these new people joined the class and club, our member ship
would double in only three years!

If you have any ideas about how to recruit more people for our classes, talk
to a club officer or your caller. There are many ways to entice people to try
square dancing. Many of those who do try it will like it and will continue on to
become club members. Each club needs new members to grow. It is up to
each of us to help.

Remember, it is not too early to start talking up our open house nights right
now. It will take time for the new people to become interested and to plan to
be able to attend a couple of nights.

Keep dancing' and SMILE!!!!

Jerry & Del Reed
(June 1998)

NATUREWORKS!

NATURAL FOOD SUPERMARKET

NATURAL VITAMINS & GROCERIES
ALL NATURAL DELI & SANDWICH BAR

VITAMIN SPECIALIST ON STAFF I

1135 W. New Haven Ave.

(next to Office Depot)
Hours: Mon.-Sat. 9-7 « Sun. 10-5

(407) 242-0772 ||
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CANAVERAL SQUARES

Rockledge...Hello everyone! Our spring and
early summer activities have brought us de-
B lightful dancing except when we were sur-
prised to find McLarty Recreation Center un-
dergoing a floor renovation on April 24, May
1st and 8th. While the renovation was taking
place, we still got to dance to our caller, Skip
Cleland when he was guest caller, May 2nd for
an Allemander raid; we also got rounds in with
their cuer and ours, Vince Furtado.

Success! Success! Success! The Presi-
Iver & Mary dents' Council of Brevard County pulled to-

Duedall gether the 1st Annual All Brevard Square
Dance Clubs Family Picnic, Sunday, March
29th at the Wickham Park Pavilion where close to 300 dancers enjoyed the
afternoon. Our thanks to all for making this great day possible-Asa Clark and
Sharon Calvert of the council and Canaveral Squares who organized it, great
Brevard County Club callers, great cuers, great covered dishes, great cooks
and servers, great actors, and great fellowship. Give your club presidents
some positive feedback so we can all look forward to another next fall.

On April 10th, for our Bunny Hop Dance, as well as on April 17th, guest caller,
John Swindle, along with our cuer Vince Furtado, led us through a variety of
songs adding to our carefree dancing throughout the evenings. Having fun
while promoting square dancing at Rockledge's Carnival Mall was our goal
April 18th, when John Swindle put together some great melodies to show
on-lookers how much fun square dancing can be and to entice them to join us
in the fall. Thank you, John, for helping us with our demonstration dance.

Asa Clark and Rosalie Turner, our new Banner Chairpersons, coordinated our
trip to Kissimmee to raid the Young & Restless, in March, when club caller &
cuer SusanElaine Packer performed some lovely ballads for our enjoyment.
We danced to our own Skip Cleland and Vince Furtado, a delightful team we
are very proud of, when Skip was guest caller for the Allemanders, May 2nd.
We thank all those able to participate in our raids and retrievals.

Keep those prayers coming: we celebrate with Cecil Faulk and Jim Hart on
their successful operations this spring. We are missing their guidance as part
of our presidents and class coordinating teams. Continue your quick recover-
jes Cecil and Jim! Since winter, Marvel Jenkins and Joe Fields are back on
the dance floor demonstrating to all of us that dancing is a part of the
recuperation process.

We'll have one dance May 15th on the newly renovated floor before our NO

(Continued on page 15)
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WORD STUDY OF THE WORD
SUMMER

We are entering into summer, the time of year when it is hot and wet
here in Florida. A time when we are without many of our friends who
have returned to the north lands for a while.

Summer - the time before fall and the start of school and square dance
classes. A time of the lazy, crazy days when we seek relief from the heat.
A time when many in Florida also take refuge by traveling north.

What is “SUMMER” in the Bible? Is it “just a season"?

Summer -Young's 7019 from 6972 - harvest (as a crop), whether the
product (gain or fruit) or the (dry) season:- summer (fruit, house). To
SPEND the harvest season.

Harvest, in the new Testament means the same thing “summer” Greek
2330 - Young's.

We are living in exciting times. A new millenium is upon us. The space
station may even be started before the new millenium starts. All is not
well, however. We live in a time when we have forgotten what we should
be doing. We live in a time when men do what is right in their eyes
rather than what God has instructed us to do. We have embraced the
concept of “consenting adults” and forgotten about standards. We have
embraced the concept of “I've got mine - you get yours” instead of
preserving a standard for our children. We are spending the “summer”
seeking our own desires rather than using the season to ensure a holy
and righteous people.

We can start by looking at our national leader, Mr. Clinton. We have
accepted the idea that people vote the Dow Jones, not Paula Jones. Are
we saying that it doesn't matter what is right or wrong as long as “we
have ours®? Have we reached the point where we have become so
tolerant that there is no wrong? That there is no right?

It is “summer” time for our nation. It is time to examine what we are and
who we are. We need to put aside what we can get to replace it with what
can we do. We are expecting the youth of the nation to support an ever
increasing older population. We want our COLA’s. We want our senior
discounts. We want our social security. We want our Medicare and
medicade. We do not count the cost of this on the younger population.

(Continued on page 29)
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YELLOW ROCKERS MAY REPORT

On May 4th our caller, Jerry
Reed, attended a CallerLab
conference/planning ses-
sion in Texas. In addition to
planning next years Caller-
Lab Convention, which will
be held in Dallas, TX., much
work and discussion was ac-
complished on the ASCAP
and BMI licensing agree-
: ment. In his place, John
S Swindle called for the Yel-
low Rockers. Our cuer for
Bob & Jane the evening was Phyllis
Williams. The dance was
Boorom well attended even though
many of our northern friends

have left for the “cold” country.

Twelve dancers from our club traveled to Ft. Pierce on Sat., May 2nd where
they retrieved our banner from the Saturday Night Steppers.

May 18th will see our friends from the Allemanders coming to retrieve their
banner. Keep that finger food coming!

On June 15th The Palm Bay Promenaders will come to steal our banner.

JUNE BIRTHDAYS

June 1 Mel Grenier June 12 Olga Cech

June 12 Del Reed June 21 June Sale
JUNE ANNIVERSARIES

June 11 Bill & Connie Plummer

June 13 Mel & Rita Grenier

June 16 Jim & Jane Hart

June 29 Paul & Carol Bailey

June 29 Phil & Kaye Couey
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JOIN
JERRY REED

for

FUN DANCING

- - Pick Your Program - -
All Dancing At

THE BARN
3820 Minton Road

PLUS
with the

YELLOW ROCKERS
EVERY MONDAY

- class -
6:30 - 8:00 PM

- Plus Dancing with Rounds -
8:00 - 10:00 PM

EVERY FRIDAY
- A2 Funshop -
7:00 - 9:00 PM

SUNDAY
2:30 - 4:30 PM
C1 Funshop

Accredited Member Licensed by:
CALLERLAB BMI/ASCAP




WAGON WHEEL SQUARES

Wagon Wheels began the month of May
with a very impressive candlelight cere-
mony conducted by Carolyn McClary in-
i | volving all the Club officers in a "square
‘| of friendship." We welcome these new
members, and look forward to having
them in our square.

Summer hours are as follows:

7:15-7:45 p.m. Workshop
7:45 - 8:00 p.m. Rounds
8:00 - 10:30 p.m.
Plus dance with every third tip a
"workshop" tip
Carol & Royce Our new Banner Chairpersons, BettyLee
Arter and Bill Talmadge, are encouraging ev-

eryone to start earning their 1998-1999
bandit bars by joining them on May 19 at Buckles and Bows to steal a
banner. We need to replace the one taken home by Garden Patch Squares
on May 15.

A special dance was held on May 17 when we enjoyed the calling of Chris
Phillips of South Florida.

We're looking forward to the summer activities - Wagon Wheels will
participate in the annual Kissimmee celebration for the 4th of July week-
end, doing a demo Lakeside on the 5th.

Come dance with us on Friday nights at the Senior Center in St. Cloud.
Dale McClary is our caller; Pete and Jan Shankle do the rounds.

Royce and Carol Arter, Secretaries

IF | COULD CATCH A RAINBOW -1 WOULD DO IT JUST FOR YOU

AND SHARE WITH YOU ITS BEAUTY ON THE DAYS YOU'RE FEELING BLUE..
IF | COULD BUILD A MOUNTAIN YOU COULD CALL YOUR VERY OWN

A PLACE TO FIND SERENITY A PLACE TO BE ALONE

IF | COULD TAKE YOUR TROUBLES | WOULD TOSS THEM IN THE SEA

BUT ALL THESE THINGS I'M FINDING ARE IMPOSSIBLE FOR ME,

| CANNOT BUILD A MOUNTAIN OR CATCH A RAINBOW FAIR

BUT LET ME BE WHAT | KNOW BEST - A FRIEND THAT'S ALWAYS THERE.
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(Continued from page 5)

ingestion with an LD50 of over 5000 mg/kg of live body weight. This is the
equivalent of a 200 Ib. person drinking close to 1 Ib. of pure Citricidal daily for
two weeks!

According to the Association of Poison Control Centers, the AMA Physician
Reporting System, and the Journal of Emergency Medicine, there have been
no reports that Citricidal has ever harmed anyone. In fact, there are thousands
of clinical and anecdotal reports that Citricidal has helped many, and enjoys
a safety record going back almost twenty years.

Over the years, numerous analytical tests have been performed to determine
the active components of Citricidal. The test results have quite often varied,
for the following reasons: a) varying test procedures, b) different chemicals
used in the test procedures producing false positives, c) different interpreta-
tions of test procedures resulting in false positives, and d) the different
background of the chemists involved, organic chemistry vs. inorganic chem-
istry being an issue.

We have written about Colloidal Silver in the past. It is another effective germ
fighter. | have used Colloidal Silver and have found it to be very effective.
The cost of a bottle of Colloidal Silver is $20.00. When you consider what a
trip to the doctor is, this is a very cost effective way of getting rid of germs. A
bottle of Colloidal Silver last a long time, too.

One would wonder if eating grapefruit would provide effective protection
against those nasty germs. With the arrival of the germs resistant to conven-
tional drugs, having something that will get rid of the nasty bugs is a real
comfort.

Breakfast Club
This is Ruth Najarian reporting from our “Breakfast Club”. We are meeting at
8:30 on Thursday mornings at Colossus Restaurant on Wickham Road, Melb.
We would love to welcome you square and round dancers who haven't
attended our club to come and join us for this fun event.

We had a few new members this past winter and are looking forward to some
more. We have a good time and the food and fellowship is great. Come see
what it is all about.

Nubar and | are leaving for Ohio on May 1st and will return in the fall. You
know us snowbirds. We come and then get the urge to retum north, but we
always return south come fall.

To all, have a fun summer and be safe in all you do. We will be looking
forward to seeing you all come fall. Happy dancing.
Ruth Najarian
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DALE McCLARY'S
1998 CALLING SCHEDULE
Barefoot Bay:
Monday 7:00 - 9:00 PM Plus Workshop

Thursday 12:45 - 2:45
THE BARN:

THURSDAYS 8 PM PROMENADERS -- ROUNDS
WITH WAYNE GUICE
DALE ALSO INVITES YOU TO ENJOY DANCING
with him at the
WAGON WHEELS ST.CLOUD Fridays -- Cuers Pete
and Jan Shankle
For additional information
Ask or Phone Dale 407-242-8490

BH5S555555555555055550555555555%
BB@BBQBBBBE&BH&BBBBMRB@&BBBaﬁn\

(Continued from page 9)

DANCE EVENING, May 22nd, when we'll be at the 44th Florida State Square
and Round Dance Convention. Our other NO DANCE evening is June 26th
-see you at the 47th National Square Dance Convention.

LOOKING AHEAD-SPECIAL DANCES: June 19th, Father's Day and Pie
Night Dance; it will be a double treat of dancing and sampling great pies.
Our July 3rd, Firecracker Dance, will bring out the patriotic dancers wearing
their red, white and blue. On August 7th, our Watermelon Roll Dance we'll
see who can roll or wobble those watermelons down the way. We will have
tickets for our Thanksgiving Dinner Dance, November 13th, with us when we
go raidin' and retrievin' in August!

We kept busy but still missed Skip and Jennifer Cleland while they were
making their record in April. We will ultimately gain in the deal by getting to
dance to another great recording. Their '97 release of "Highway 40 Blues" is
a "must" to dance to in McLarty Recreation Center. Our evenings of dancing
to our cuer, Vince Furtado and to the delightful harmony intertwined in the
melodies sung by Skip and Jennifer are delightful musical experiences we
carry away with us Friday evenings. Come and join us. .
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WHERE TO SQUARE, ROUND ,

(STARTS ON A FRIDAY
EVENING)

LINE DANCING

The Dance Center
7:30-10:30 PM
Glenda Ortiz Inst./DJ
Information 253-1564

THE BARN

Class

Rounds 6:30 - 8:00 PM
Phyllis Williams

YELLOW ROCKERS
"THE BARN"

3820 Minton Road

6:30 - 8:00 PM Class
8:00 - 10:00 Plus Dance
Jerry Reed, Caller
Vince Furtado, Cuer
Information 722-1664

LINE DANCING
GPBSC 9:45-11:15 AM
Glenda Ortiz, Instructor
Information 253-1564

Infogfation 768-2217
“THE BARN”"

Line Dancing
10:00 - 11:30 AM
Glenda Ortiz

SQUARE DANCE
LESSONS

Class 7:00 - 8:30

Sq. Dance Class

Colin Walton, Instructor

GRAND SQUARES
8:30-10:00

All level through Plus Dance
Colin Walton,caller
Information 254-8139

s
SUNDAY | MoNDay Frrrsoay WEDN
TITUSVILLE BAREFOOT BAY MERRITT ISLAND MELB:
PARTNERS IN BAREFOOT BAY PARTNERS IN PROGRESS
PROGRESS TWIRLERS e@ Presbyterian Chur%‘(\e "THE BARN"
Sandrift Rec Center 7:15-7:45 Earh Cone Road Line Dancing
6:00-8:30 C1 Dance & WS 8 00-10:04 §tus’Dance 7:30 - GQE Dancing Glenda Ortiz
Skip Smith, Caller lary, Caller ith, Caller Information 72
Information 267-8910 H unnels, Cuer ﬁ’ormatlon 267-8910
CLOSED FOR SUMMER ] Information 254-0150 “THE BARN"
MELBOURNE ROCKLEDGE
McLarty Rec. Center PLUS Dance/
ROCKLEDGE 7:30 - 9:30 PM 6:30 - 8:00 PN
C-1 Dixie Diamonds SPACE TRACKERS Phyllis Williams, Instructor f§ Dale McCl.
THE BARN McLarty Rec. Center Information 267-5236 lnfow S
3820 Minton Road Barton Bivd. QN
2:30 - 430 PM 7:30 - 10:00 Class MELBOURNE
Jerry Reed instructor Whit Brown, Caller SILVER SQUARESg THE BARN
633-1306 Information 452-2679 1300 S. Airport B Round Dance
7:30 - 10:00 Plu® Wayne Guice
CAMPFIRE DANCERS MELBOURNE Jerry Reed, @fller 8:00 - 10:00 2
Chapter 082 Otis Lutz sdhaller PH Il - Il with
4th weekend Vince ado, Cuer

New square dance lessons start every 10 weeks on Tuesday at 7:00 PM.

Page 16



AND LINE DANCE IN BREVARD

ESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
DURNE BAREFOOT BAY ROCKLEDGE ROCKLEDGE
BAREFOOT BAY CANAVERAL SQUARES ISPACE TRACKERS
SPINNERS Mclarty Rec. Center Mclarty Rec. Center
10:00-11:30  j§ Community Center 790 Barton Bivd. Barton Bivd
12:45 - 2:45 Mainstream 7:30 - 8:00 Rounds
2-1664 Dale McClary, Caller Plus Dance/Rounds 8:00 - 10:30 Plus
Information 254-0150 8:00 - 10:00 Plus/Rounds  JWhit Brown, Caller
Callers (1st & 3rd Sat)
ROCKLEDGE Skip & Jennifer Cleland, Guest Caller 2nd & 4th
WORKSgﬁP Canaveral Squares Vince Furtado, Cuer Information 452-2679
RO\ McLarty Rec. Center Information 635-8125
sV Barton Blvd SATELLITE BEACH
4-0150 Round Dance Class ALLEMANDERS
7:00 - 9:00 PM Satellite Beach Civic Center
Vera Smith, Cuer 8:00 - 10:30 Plus
1,2 & 3rd Saturdays
MELBOURNE John Saunders, Caller
Cuer MELBOURNE Vince Furtado, Cuer
M “THE BARN” Information 676-5741
teach PALM BAY 3820 Minton Road
PROMENADERS A2 FUNSHOP/DANCE MELBOURNE
"THE BARN" 7:00 - 9:00 PM

3820 Minton Road

7:30 - 8:00 early rounds
8:00 - 10:00 Plus Dance
Dale McClary, Caller
Wayne Guice, Cuer
Information 722-1664

“THE BARN” A\
10:00 - 114 @ﬁ“‘“

Gley . Instructor
q ation 253-1564

“THE BARN”
Round Dance Les: 3
Wayne Guicg, SN
3:00 - w%
[V

C/W LINE DANCING _o(

Jerry Reed, Caller
Information 633-1306

SATURDAY NITE LIVE
Special as set up by
callers/cuers

Call for Information
722-1664

See page 3
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ALLEMANDERS

Satellite Beach... The Allemanders have elected new officers for the
1998/1999 Square Dance year. We are happy to announce that Ed and
Laverne Miller will be our new Presidents, Ron & Cathy Larson Vice-
President, Bob Brunton Secretary and Nancy Kendall & Bill Fagan Treasur-
ers.

We were happy to see Linda Saunders return on April 18 for the first time
since her back surgery. It still was a rough ride for her to come down here
with John... it's so good to see your smiling face and have you back Linda.

On May 2, we had installation of the new officers and expressed our gratitude
to the outgoing officers for a dedicated year of service. They really did a
super job making it a fun-filled year. Skip & Jennifer Cleland "pinch-hit" for
John as our guest callers on the 2nd and they again called another great
dance for us.

We anticipate another exciting dance year under the guidance of our new
officers. Come join us and share in our fun times as we dance to our Caller
John Saunders and Cuer Vince Furtado.

Don Paul

NEW YEAR TICKETS

The 1998-1999 New Year Tickets are selling quite well. We still have some
of the first seating tickets available. We have a lot of the second seating
available. Remember, the 1999-2000 New year Tickets will be guaranteed to
those who have the 1998-1999 ribbons to turn in for the “BIG ONE". We have
started planning for the Millennium celebration already. Mac McCall of the
Red Boot Boys will be our featured caller and Phyllis Williams will be on the
rounds. We will work hard to make certain that this will be one dance that you
will measure other dances by. Get your 1998 tickets now. We do expect a full
sell out of this dance.

Linda and | are the Sew and Save chairman for the 1999 State Convention
and we are looking for folks to help on this project. We need all sort of talent.
We need greeters, decorators, models, demonstrators and stuff | don’t even
know about. If you would like to be part of the 99 convention, please contact
Linda Lutz. We need a good number of workers for this project. We hope that
many of you will find time to help us. The SEW & SAVE clinic will have a
complete hall for us to utilize.
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(Continued from page 4)

Windows 95 to start the install process. Hopefully you will understand a little
about drives and folders before you start the installation process. Most
software will “tell you™ where it will store the software. You can take charge
and decide where this software will be stored. Making and naming a
meaningful folder will greatly aid you in controlling your computer environ-
ment. Take your time and carefully read each screen before proceeding to
the next screen. As a quick review remember, your hard drive is like a big
filing cabinet. | divide mine into separate “drawers” and then the drawers into
“folders”. Just as you would not mix your phone bill with your recipes, you
should not mix your documents with your games. Take time to organize your
files. The system will run faster and you will know where things are. It is
MUCH easier to add software than to remove it. Try to resist trying every
software package that you get your hands on. Remember, the best way to
get a virus (wipes out your hard drive), is to use software you got from
somebody else.

The “display” icon on the control panel allows you to set up your display and
the display control card. Your system is probably set correctly for the video
control card. You can change the resolution of your display, the colors
displayed on your desktop and the screen saver using this icon. Remember,
if you mess it up it is not easy to correct when you won't be able to “see” what
is on your screen. Go easy and read each screen option carefully. Restarting
your computer in SAFE MODE will always allow you to “correct” mistakes - if
you have written down the settings BEFORE you make changes!!

To start your computer in “safe mode”, perform the following steps:

1) Restart your computer by clicking the Start button

2) Clicking Shut Down

3) Restart The Computer by selecting the “restart” option

4) When you see the message "Starting Windows 95," press F8

In safe mode, Windows uses default settings (VGA monitor, no network,
Microsoft mouse driver, and the minimum device drivers required to start
Windows). You will not have access to CD-ROM drives, printers, or other
devices.

You may use the “MODEM" icon on the control panel to check your modem
for correct operation.

Double click the MODEM icon. Select the Port your modem is connected to
and then select “diagnostics” and then “more information”. This also gives
you information on the highest baud rate you can connect at.

We are out of space again. We will continue next month on “settings” and
(Continued on page 22)
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FROM THE BARN KITCHEN
WARM BLUEBERRY PUFF

2 large eggs

1/2 cup plus 2 tablespoons powdered sugar, divided
1/2 cup all-purpose flour

1.1/2 cups milk

2 tablespoons butter, melted

2 cups fresh blueberries

1 cup whipping cream

2 tablespoons brandy (optional)

Preheat oven to 450°F. Butter a 9-inch pie plate or baking dish. In a
medium size bowl, beat eggs on medium speed until frothy. Gradually beat
in 1/4 cup of the powdered sugar and the flour. Mixture will be quite stiff.
Pour in milk, melted butter, and mix until well blended. Pour batter into
prepared baking dish. Bake at 450°F for 20 to 25 minutes, until well-puffed
and golden brown.

While puff bakes, rinse blueberries, pat dry. In a chilled bowl, beat cream
on low speed until thick, beat in 3 tablespoons powdered sugar and the
brandy.

Remove puff from oven. Immediately top with blueberries, sprinkle on
remaining 1/4 cup powdered sugar, top with whipped cream, serve at once.

Serves 4 - 6.

Peggy Walton
Grand Squares

Send recipes to

THE BARN

3820 Minton Road Melbourne, FL 32904
E-MAIL danceworld@net4u.net

FAX (407) 727-7374




BANNER RAID CONTACTS

Allemanders Bob & Pat Earl 407-676-5741
Barefoot Bay Spinners  Tom and Pat Prior 407-664-5562
Barefoot Bay Twirlers Tom & Pat Prior 407-664-4462
Buckles & Bows Jean Gaskins 407-892-6420
Canaveral Squares Asa Clark 407-733-4447
Grand Squares Colin & Peggy Walton 407-254-8139
Kiss-A-Me Squares Paul & Thelma Marx 407-933-4787
Palm Bay Promenaders Hilda Taylor 407-254-2544
Pirates (Apopka) Tony Brownell 407-568-6254
Saturday Night Steppers Steve Ekin 561-567-2803
Silver Squares Charles & Doris Boyer 407-951-2431
Space Trackers Andy & Esther Folley 407-631-3820
Sunshine Strollers George Springer 561-466-7923
Treas. Coast Squares Charles & Joyce Sweeny 407-664-5221
Wagon Wheels Bill & BettyLee Talmadge 407-239-6765
Yellow Rockers Charlie Taylor& Conway Huie 407-724-5379

BAREFOOT BAY SPINNERS

May brings out the flowers and we had plenty of
flowers on the arch for our graduating students. Our
graduates enjoyed pomp and circumstance and the
great food. Everyone brought such a variety that it
was enjoyed by all.

We still continue to have at least eight squares for
our weekly dances. | know our travelers will be
leaving soon but we continue to work to ensure good
attendance during the summer.

We are happy to hear that another County Wide Picnic is being worked on by
the President’s Council. It needs mixing for the singles. | don't believe that |
was the only single there.

We held a mystery dangle dance in April. The dance was to dance an entire tip
without using your hands! (What do you think of that - all you instructors WHO
are ALWAYS saying “you are holding hands - aren't you???"! Try it - it is a lot
of fun. Men keep their hands in their pockets and the ladies grip their skirts and
keep them there. | hope our planners never run out of ideas.

Well, | don't have anything else to write about so will close by saying — “Did

you know Noah was the first square dance caller? It happened when he told his
family to ‘LOAD THE BOAT™! Emily Bedell
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BAREFOOT BAY TWIRLERS

The new officers for the Twirlers
1998/1999 year were duly elected
and installed at our meeting on May
4. The new officers are: Pres. Gies
Dubois, Vice Pres.: Vivion Rich-
M mond, Secretary: Roberta Ballard,
4 Treas.: Paul Frank.

i : A large group of 15 couples drove

; south to Ft. Peirce to visit the Trea-

sure Coast Squares on April 14. We

had a wonderful time and returned

with their banner. Verne Johnson

i 3 was their guest caller and also cued

the rounds in the absence of Gibbie

ROberta Ba"ard and Marion who had a family medi-

cal emergency up north. Everyone
enjoyed Verne's unique calling and the delicious refreshments.

The Twirlers have been wishing God's speed to many members leaving for
their northern homes as April draws to a close. We will miss them all.

After our business meeting on May 4th, a group of 15 members from the
Orange Blossom Squares from Vero Beach visited to retrieve their banner.
When we last visited them they did not have a banner to give us, so one of
their female (thankfully) members gave us her petti pants with an orange
insignia attached! We dutifully returned them to their club members on May
4th. We all enjoyed dancing to our club caller, Dale McClary, and rounds
cued by Pete and Jan Shankle who came all the way from Orlando that
evening.

Future dances at our club include an ice cream social on May 18th.
Beginning June 1st a plus workshop will be held Mondays at 7 - 9 throughout

the summer until October. Come join us in casual dress for this fun time and
keep up your dancing skills during the summer.

(Continued from page 19)

cover how to connect your printer and adding new printers to your system.

Until next month keep reading the “help” menu and you will find much useful
information there.

Happy computing.
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DR. PAUL C. DURNEY

Fellow American College of Foot & Ankle Surgeons
Diplomate American Board of Podiatric Surgery
Board Certified in Foot & Ankle Surgery

A FOOT DISORDER CAN EVEN MAKE
ORDINARY THINGS DIFFICULT
FREE INITIAL EXAM!

(Does not include X-RAY or treatment)
You do not have to suffer with chronic heel pain any
ANKLE & FOOT | more! A new procedure, Endoscopic Plantar Fas.
CENTER OF | ciotomy, can bring you relief almost immediately! Tw
MELBOURNE |tiny incisions performed under local anesthesia and}
closed with one stitch is all that is needed to lengthen the |
ligament which provides the relief! (Offer expires 12/31/98)
1093 S. Wickham Rd., W. Melbourne (Corner of Wickham & Sheridan)

OUR OFFICE POLICY IS THE PATIENT AND ANY OTHER PERSON RESPONSIBLE FOR PAYMENT HAS THE RIGHT TO REFUSE TO PAY. CANCEL |
PAYMENT OR BE REIMBURSED FOR PAYMENT FOR ANY OTHER SERVICE OR TREATMENT WHICH IS PERFORMED
AS A RESULT OF AND WITHIN 72 HOURS OF RESPONDING TO THE ADVERTISEMENT FOR THE FREE, DISCOUNTED
FEE, OR REDUCED FEE SERVICE, TREATMENT OR EXAMINATH

MARIL YN AND
MARC WEAVER
(407) 254-8784
10AM.TOSPM

For Men, Women and Children
Ballet, Clogging, Jazz, Tap. Round, Square and Western

= 1 [ DANCEWEAR & ACCESSORIES
“FLORIDA'S OLDEST SQUARE DANCE SHOP™
SERVING DANCERS FOR OVER 30 YEARS
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PROMENADERS SUNSHINE CORNER

May was a very busy month here at the
Promenaders. On May 14th we had our
Hawaiian Luau Dance. This is always a fun
dance with all the colorful costumes. Makes
you feel like you're back in the Islands. On
May 22-24 it was off to the FI. Square and
Round Dance Convention. Now our June
activities are at hand. On June 18th, we will
be having our ICE CREAM SOCIAL dance.

{1 On June 7th, | will be traveling to Raleigh,
INC for my only granddaughter's High
School Graduation. CONGRATULATIONS
to all our Graduates! June 21 --HAPPY
FATHERS DAY to all you Dads out there.

. ; CUPID strikes again at the Promenaders.

JOE SAILE & MILLIE VEACH are engaged.
VONA BROWN They met through my introduction at a
Promenaders dance. They both had
dropped out of square dancing because they had no partners. So | solved
that problem never thinking that | was a matchmaker. So you never know
what good things might happen by being active in square dancing. This is the
second wedding we will be having in less than a year. Our Congratulations
and Best Wishes to the happy couple.

UP DATE ON OUR SHUT-INS ....... ED BRASKI is now convalesing at home
after Brain Surgery. He is taking therapy a couple of times a day. Cards may
be sent: Ed Braski, 860 Faith St. N.E. Palm Bay, FI, 32905.

VIC MOSS is having his share of problems also. He had a Splinter in his
back from a previous fall, which resulted in a lot of back pain. He has been
going through various tests such as bone scan, X-rays etc, to determine &
correct his problem.

JOSEFINA MORINO is suffering from a bad case of the Shingles. | have
made several attempts to contact her, but have been unable to do so. We
wish her a speedy recovery.

GEORGE WOODRUFF continues to do well. Let's remember all our shut-ins
with cards, telephone calls and especially in our prayers. Let them know that
we care and we miss them. They need our support.

(Continued on page 25)
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(Continued from page 24)

BANNER RAIDS AND RETRIVEALS

YELLOW ROCKERS -- June 15th to RAID.

BIRTHDAYS FOR JUNE

03 Barbara Moss 29 Arlene Darchuck

ANNIVERSARIES FOR JUNE

07 John & Ginny Edmiston 15 Tony & Geneva Ciccone
11 Ed & Dorothy Braski

THE PROMENADERS dance each Thursday - CALLER DALE MCCLARY,
CUER WAYNE GUICE. Early Rounds 7:30 - 8:00. Plus dancing 8 - 10:00
PM.

Please call me with your news. It's difficult writing this article without any
input.

Your Reporter -

VONA BROWN - 723-9467

SPACE TRACKERS

Class Graduation was very successful with 21 new members joining
the Space Trackers club. The Graduation Ball decorations were
outstanding especially the trellis for picture taking of the new mem-
bers. The comments made after the State Convention was a great
time by all our new members, and where did all those crazy hats on
the ticket sales person come from? We hope you all purchased your
1999 Mardi Gras state convention tickets . See you at a dance.

Andy & Esther Folley

Page 25



Too poor for
Blue Cross?
Toorich for
Red Cross?

€

dens

Thousands of right-living, born
again families, through Christian
Care Ministry, share in prayer and
mutual paying of medical bills - up
to 1 million $ - when sick. Families
in our new Medi-911 “share circle”
give a low, low $199 a month. Lim-
ited enrollment. Learn more. Call
1-888-633-4911. Ask for booklet
“JB-4 with vital facts for your prayer
and action. Call FREE 24 hours.
1-888-MEDI-911

211 W. Hibiscus Blvd. * Melbourne, Florida 32901
(407) 984-8749 * FAX (407) 725-9030
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TIM SCHOLL

CALLING AT

THE

BARN

3820 Minton Road
Melbourne, FL

JULY 24 and 25, 1998

*PLUS *

A2*C1*

Dancing on HARDWOOD FLOOR
CASUAL ATTIRE - COMPUTER SQUARES

ADVANCED REGISTRATION APPRECIATED

(DEPOSIT NOT REQUIRED)

Mail to: Doug & Joanne Bennett
2430 Whippoorwill PI.
Melbourne, FL 32904

Phone (407) 984-2429
E-Mail: dbennett@palmnet.net

FULL PACKAGE $35.00 per couple
Saturday all day $28.00 per couple

DANCE SCHEDULE

FRIDAY

8-10PM PLUS LEVEL $8.00

10 - 10:30 A2 extra tips per couple

SATURDAY
10-NOON C1LEVEL $12.00
2-3PM C1LEVEL percouple

3-5PM A2LEVEL $8.00
per couple

DONATIONS 7-9PM  A2LEVEL $10.00
9-9:30 C1 extra tips per couple
&7 —————————————————————————————————— b
: Last Name His Hers :
:Address :
| |
| City ST ZIP |
| |
| Full Package $35 Sat.allday $28 Friday Night $8 1
ISaturday C1812 Sat Afternoon A2 $8 Saturday Evening A2/C1 $10 |
Circle package(s) desired :
' Must be a member of the BARN DANCER$1.00 lifetime membership |
—————————————————————————————————— 4

Page 27




BREVARD COUNTY CLUB PRESIDENTS

Club President Telephone
Allemanders Ed & Laverne Miller

Barefoot Bay Spinners Fred & Joan Clement 561-664-4705
Barefoot Bay Twirlers Gies Dubois

Canaveral Squares Jean & Cecil Faulk 407-635-8125
Chain Reactors Dale & Carolyn McClary 407-254-0150
Dixie Diamonds Jerry & Del Reed 407-633-1306
Grand Squares Colin & Peggy Walton 407-254-8139
Orange Blossom Sgs  Betty Weckerle 407-562-5966
Palm Bay Promenaders George & DelLoris Gaffney 407-728-8516
Silver Squares Charles and Doris Boyer 407-951-2431
Space Trackers Giff & Shirley Crippen 407-752-5701
Yellow Rockers Ben and Sue Johnson 407-452-4176

Please help us keep this information correct. When you change officers, or
have a change for the summer, please call us with the information. We will
gladly make the changes.

WE OUTFIT WINNERS!
“WESTWARD-HO SOUTH”

1582 Water Drive, Unit A Howdy,
(US. #1 & PALM BAY RD.)

Palm Bay, Florida 32905

Authentic Western Store
Us#1 § Horseman Center
Dance Headquarters:
Square ¢ Clog * Country
Rex and Genny Gruber

Open 10 AM - 5:30 PM Daily
Closed Sunday & Wednesday

Water Drive
=

Westward-Ho-South

w0 <a® 3-vv

(407) - 768-2700
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(Continued from page 10)

We don't care. Summer to us is a lazy time. It is our vacation time. It is NOT
a time for us to worry about the harvest or putting something back. It is a
time for taking. Can our country survive this attitude?

As we read the papers and see India testing nuclear weapons we get a hint
that all is not well in this world. That maybe the breakup of the USSR was
not the beginning of the 1000 years of peace. Instead it could be that “the
summer of harvest” is upon us and that the times of the Revelation will soon
begin!

Think of the activity we are all engaged in. Square dancing. It can not
survive without our commitment to bringing new students into the activity.
Our willingness to go out and invite new people in is vital if we are to again
have large dances. The State Convention is down to 700 registrants! In only
five years we have gone from 3000 to 700!! Are we at the point where we
don't care if the activity survives? Do we only want to do our thing?

| think there is a direct relationship between our activity and the way things
are in this world. We care only about our own circle. Not willing to work for
a better tomorrow for those to follow. It was that you would do without so
that those following would have a better life than the life we are leading. We
may think that we have paid our dues and now it is time for someone else to
do the work.

I think of my Father. His wealth was in his children, grand children and great
grandchildren. | think of the time when he told his wealthy brother, you have
your money, | have my family! He worked for others. He was a happy man.
A man that you counted it an honor to know. What will be said of our
generation? Did we do during our “summer” what we should have been
doing? Did we care enough to work to bring in the harvest?

| think of Matthew 24 and Jesus' discourse on the “coming” summer. It is
time for all to take heed and “consider the parable of the fig tree”. Read this
chapter and see if we are not living in the “summer” of our lives. It is time for
us to take action. We can not wait for someone else to do it. It is a job with
our name on it.

How many square dance clubs will we have in the next millenium? We know
the ones that aren't here that were 2 or 3 years ago. Will your club be here
in five years? Do you care what happens in five years? It is our summer.
What will we do with it? Without our action all will be gone. It is up to us to
do the job. It will not wait for others to do it.

Let's make the new classes a real beginning!
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LINE DANCING AT THE BARN

Line dancing continues all summer long at THE BARN. Under the able
direction of Glenda Ortiz, both the Tuesday and Wednesday groups con-
tinue in air conditioned comfort learning new songs.

We wish Joe and Maggie O’Connell a safe and happy summer as they will
be gone until the leaves turn in the fall. In the meantime, Glenda will
continue with the class as she did for us last year.

We thank Bette Wityak for the many informative and interesting articles she
contributed to THE BARN OWL. Bette is taking a respite from being an
author. We thank her and will see her often as she continues line dancing
here. If anyone else would like to write this article please let us know.

45th FLORIDA STATE SQUARE AND

ROUND DANCE CONVENTION
MARPI GRS TIME IN ‘99

In a little over 12 months the Central Florida Association of Square and
Round Dancers will be hosting the 45th State Convention in Lakeland.
Conventions don't just happen. There has already been a lot of planning
and work done for the 45th. All committees have been established, the
theme has been selected. The 45th Kickoff has been practiced many times
throughout Central Florida and the dancers are ready to perform at the
kickoff.

The Publicity Chairman(s), Duke and Doris McClesky, are asking all
dancers to support the 45th by purchasing your ribbons at the 44th State
Convention. They are “sold” at a special discount when you purchase them
early, so, don't miss out on the “earlybird special”.

The General Chairman, Jim and Jan McConnaha, are working hard to
make the 45th one of the best conventions ever. Let's support them by
doing our part. If you can not be on a committee you can help out by
purchasing an “earlybird” ribbon and get your friends to do so too.




JOIN THE GANG FOR A TRIP TO
BRANSON, MO

LEAVE FROM THE BARN
JULY 12, 1998

TOTAL COST
$500.00 per person

(Double Occupancy)

Price includes taxes, 4 shows - cruise - lodging
4 breakfasts - 2 dinners - 1 lunch
3 dances
(call for itinerary)

Travel in comfort on a

47 passenger Bus
(restroom - VCR - TV)

(DUE BY JUNE 1st)
DEPOSIT $100.00 per person

Remainder due 30 days prior to trip

Presented by

JJSDC, INC

Make checks payable to

THE BARN
3820 Minton Road
Melbourne, FL 32904
(407) 722-1664
FAX (407) 727-7374

Trip open to everyone
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+ Callers:

y Dale McClary, Jerry Reed and Otis Lutz

~ Hostesses:

+ Carolyn McClary, Del Reed and Linda Lutz

{ Cuers:

+ Pete and Jan Shankel
3 Donation:

: $15.00 per person

¥ Catered Dinner
+ Noise Makers
+ Fun & Dancing

CEEEESE

P

Y2K

RIBBONS NOW AVAILABLE FOR THE 1998 KICKOFF to

Y2K

(YEAR 2000)

Get your ribbons early. This ribbon will be your

guarantee that you will get a ticket to the Mille-

nium party (we can only reveal that Mac McCall
will be here for the Y2K party).

R A R A R A AR A A R A R R R R A R R S Y

NEW YEAR’S 1998

COUNTDOWN TO THE YEAR 2000!!

D o S h S A A

¥ NEW YEAR’S CELEBRATION

Y2K Countdownf

¥
4
¢
'
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